
 

 

 

Special Invitation for all Parents: 

I am pleased to invite all Parents and Friends to a special Thank You Afternoon Tea on 
Friday 30 November 2.15pm. 

At this Thank You Afternoon Tea, there will be more than a slice of cake and coffee; I 
am excited to announce that there will be live entertainment provided by the students 
in our Junior Choir and Senior Choir. 

We hope to see you 30/11/18 @ 2.15pm in the COLA. 

From all the staff and students at OLD. 

Another Invitation for Parents and Friends! – Senior Band Performance – 
TOMORROW – 2.15PM-3PM (21/11/18) – Harrington Hall: 

Parents and Friends are invited to a special performance by our Senior Band tomorrow 
@ 2.15pm (Wednesday 21/11). 

 

 

Christmas Dance Party Important Safety Reminders  

-          Teacher supervision will conclude after school at 3.20pm as per usual 

-          Children require parent supervision to stay in the playground after 3.20pm 

-          Children will not be permitted to play on the play equipment during or after 
the Dance Party (as per usual school rules) 

-          If parents are waiting with their children at the school for later Dance Party 
times; please actively supervise your children as we want to prevent any 
accidents occurring 

-          The Dance Party is an opportunity for the students to have fun with their 
friends; in saying that, we expect all children to continue to follow the school 
rules to ensure everyone’s safety; to show respect and appreciation to the 
parent volunteers and organisers; to be responsible for our own actions and 
for our belongings and of course TO BE OUR BEST…DANCERS THAT IS!  

Please read the P&F communication for more information about the Dance Party 

 

Parent Information Session: The MAI assessment: On Monday 3rd December; 6-7pm, I 
will be holding an information session to explain the MAI assessment. The MAI 
(Mathematical Assessment Instrument) is a one-on-one assessment that ALL children 
will participate in on the first days of the 2019 school year (as they have done so for 
the past few years). During this session I will be explain the purpose of this 
assessment; what kind of data it provides teachers and the school; what the 
assessment is teaching us about your children; how teachers use the data and I will be 
showing some examples of the questions. This is a very important assessment as it 
does not inform us of how fast your child can recite Mathematical facts, such as their 
times tables, but what strategies they use to problem solve. Please email the school if 
you will be attending this information session. 

COMING EVENTS   

Wed 21 Snr Band 

Performance 2.15-3pm 

Thurs 22 School Disco 

Yrs K-1 3.15-4.30pm 

Yrs 2-3 4.30-6pm 

Yrs 4, 5 & 6 6-7.30pm 

Sun 25 Yr 6 Mass 9am 

Thurs 29 Year 6 Graduation 

& End of Year Liturgy 10am 

Fri 30 P&F Thank you 

afternoon tea 2.15pm 

December 

Mon 3 Parent Session on 

MAI Assessments 6pm 

Wed 5 Band performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Wed 12 Swimming Carnival 

Thurs 13 Choir performance 

Westfield Chatswood 

1.30pm 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘NEWS & EVENTS - EVENTS FOR 

POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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The Principal’s Piece  

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Swimming Carnival Parent Helpers: Thank to all the parents and carers who have offered to assist at our Swimming Carnival 
on the 12th December. Please remember to let me know if your plans change and you are available to help. Unfortunately, so 
far we only have 1 parent helper to help in the pool – without parent helpers in each lane we will be unable to hold the 
kickboard races. The kickboard races are 15m in length and conducted in the shallow end of the pool, therefore, you will not 
need to swim laps of the pool, just walk along-side the children in case they need some additional assistance. We will also 
require at least two parents who are confident, strong swimmers who are willing to jump in if a child swimming a longer 
length needs assistance. We will have the life guards who are employed by the Aquatic Centre to help in an emergency but 
we would also like to have enough adults on hand. Please let me know if you are able to help with these jobs. 

 

Swimming Carnival dismissal: As the swimming carnival ends at 1.30pm parents may have the choice to take their child/ren 
home directly from the carnival. However, students will not be dismissed until the carnival has concluded at 1.30pm. If you 
would like to take your child home directly from the carnival please fill in the form below and hand in to your classroom 
teacher ASAP (as we need to book buses). If pick up plans change please inform your class teacher via a written note prior to 
the carnival. Parents will be required to sign their child out from the teacher on duty on the colour house; NOT the classroom 
teacher. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ----------------------------- 

Child’s name:                                           Child’s class:                                           Child’s colour house: 

 

I will be taking my child home directly from the swimming carnival at 1.30pm. 

 

I give permission for __________________________ to take my child home directly from the swimming carnival. 

 

I understand my child will be dismissed at 1.30pm, when I sign them out from the colour house teacher. 

 

Name:                                                                Signature:                                              Date: 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece. 



 

 

 

 
Year 6 Parish Mass Invitation – THIS SUNDAY @ 9AM!  

This Sunday the 25th of November, the parish invites Year 6 students and their families to attend a special End of Year Mass 

especially for Year 6.  During the Mass each Year 6 student will be presented with a small gift as part of our end of year 

celebration to mark the end of their primary years. 

The Year 6 students are asked to sit together in their usual seating for School Masses (on the street side wing). 

After Mass there will be some food and fun in the school playground.  Please join us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Plans for Year 6 Graduation Liturgy 

The WHOLE SCHOOL LITURGY FOR THE YEAR 6 GRADUATION IS ON THURSDAY 29TH OF NOVEMBER at 10am.  This is a major 

school event and we hope the whole school community turns out for this special occasion to celebrate the graduation of 

these beautiful students.  They have led the school and cared for all students throughout the year, so your attendance and 

support would be most appreciated.  Parents/Carers of Year 6 won’t want to miss this special Liturgy! 

 

 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn 

An important WHOLE SCHO0L EVENT and date for your diaries:  Friday 
December 14th at 5pm in the Church. 

 

All students will be performing with their classes and they will need to wear 
Christmas Colours, except for Year 2, who need to wear WHITE.  Please note 
students go home at the end of the normal school day and return to school 
later.  More details soon. 

 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
Christmas Social Justice Initiatives 

Thank you to the Year 2 classes who are kindly leading our Christmas collection for St Vinnies.  Please see the information in 

this newsletter for the food item request for your class.   

LAST CHANCE TO DONATE TO THIS.  END OF COLLECTION DATE IS FRIDAY NOVEMBER 30th. 

Kindy are going to write Christmas cards for the elderly citizens at the Dougherty Centre. 

There is also a Whole School collection at the School Disco for Matthew Talbott Hostel.   

Suggested items for donation to Matt Talbott Hostel (as you enter the disco) are:   

combs, men’s handkerchiefs, men’s underpants and socks, shavers, shaving cream and toiletries (small portions), towels, 

caps, packets of playing cards and puzzle books, inexpensive wallets (eg from the $2 shop), small writing pads and pens, 

small packets of lollies and key ring torches.  All new items please. 

There is no need to gift wrap above items.  We will deliver items to Matt Talbott in baskets. 

Of course, if you would prefer, you can simply make a donation to Vinnies online, which you may be able to claim as a tax 

donation. 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Year 1 Fun 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Father/Kids fun last weekend: 

Last weekend, Yr1 dads and kids went camping at 
Toowoon Bay. 
 
They met Australia’s largest dog, Baron at 122kg, spent 
time exploring the beach and rock pools, and did lots of 
bike riding and scootering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder: Family Registration Form 

Please return “Application for Sibling Discount and Payment Arrangements - 2018” form to the 

office by Friday, 23rd November, 2018 so that correct fees for 2019 school year can be determined 

for your family and to help us budget for 2019; please fill out the form even if you only have 1 child 

in school. We use the terms of payment information for the school budget. 

These forms can be found at the rear of this newsletter. 

Lunch Orders: 

When you are ordering on QKR please ensure you tick the correct date for lunch order delivery and you proceed all the way 
through to the receipt received screen. 

Leaving Students—end 2018 

If your family is moving from OLD school at the end of 2018 (except Yr 6 families), please be sure to alert OLD via the form 
attached in this newsletter. 

Return to school dates 2019: 

Wed 30—Thurs 31 January: Best Start and MAI  

Fri 1 February: 1st day Yr 1—6 

Mon 4 February: Kindergarten 1st day 9-12 

Tues 5 February: Kindergarten 1st full day 9-3pm 

Messages from the office 



 

 

 

 
 

 

From the Office 
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Camp Australia 



 

 

 

 

 Christmas Dance Party is this Thursday!!! 
What you need to know....... 

 

Where:     Our Lady of Dolours School Hall 

Date:        Thursday, 22 November 2018 

 

Kindy & Year 1 -   3:15 to 4:30 pm 

Year 2 & Year 3 -           4.30pm to 6.00pm 

Year 4, Year 5 & Year    6.00pm to 7.30pm 

 

Dress Code: Students can go all out and get dressed up in a Christmas Costume or wear a touch of red, green or 

gold!  

 

This event is all about a fun afternoon/evening for the children.  This is not a fundraising event but any monies 

made will go towards upgrading the playground. 

 

Costs: - all can be bought on QKR (Please contact me if you don't have QKR and I can send you a form to 

complete and put in the P&F box). 

 

Disco Ticket - $10.00 per child (this includes a chance to win Lucky Door Prizes) 

 

Pizza - $3.00 per slice 

Drink (Popper) - $1.00 each 

Ice Block - $0.50 each 

 

Opportunity to give:  Don’t forget we will be collecting items for the Matthew Talbott Hostel to remind the 
students that Christmas is about giving.  Further information about what you might bring is contained later in 
the newsletter in the Religious Education section.  In addition, some of our beautiful Year 3 students will be 
selling some items to raise funds for Ms Thorpe’s Cambodian School – these items will cost less than $3 if you 

wish to contribute.   

 

Parents: Whilst you can't join your child for a dance, should you wish to hang around then we invite you to join 

us for nibbles and a catch up with other parents at the COLA!  

 

After School Care: Camp Australia will still be happening (in the library) and they can sign your child in/out of 
the disco as required.  If your child is not in after school care, they will need to be picked up as per normal by 
3:20 pm.  Any children at the school will need to be supervised by a parent and the play equiptment will be out 

of bounds. 

 

LAST CHANCE TO GET TICKETS IS TUESDAY!!!! 

 

If you can volunteer at the event or have any questions please contact Janine Webster 

(webster_janine@hotmail.com). 

 

From your P&F Volunteers 

Community News 

mailto:webster_janine@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 
  

 

Please scroll down for further information 
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Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 
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